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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
April 10, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:33 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Gregg Forsbrey, Jan Godek, Charlie Parke and Rob Sikorski.  Also present was Andrew Coppola.
OLD BUSINESS
Vineet Kumar – 11 Candour Court
Ken Zarouni – 16 Candour CourtJimmy Oh – 21 Candour Court

Dan Sackner – 23 Candour Court

Nanqiang (Richard) Deng – 25 Candour Court

Bill Cotti – 26 Candour Court

Tracey Emley – 28 Candour Court

Janeen Zinna – 29 Candour Court
Steve will follow up with Roger Read as to status of removal of the dead street trees.
2018 Arbor Day Street Tree Planting –Candour Court
We discussed the possibility of rescheduling this planting for Fall 2018 around late October to early November.  Steve will contact Cheryl from Plant Detectives regarding availability of containerized Callery Pear trees, either the ‘Cleveland Select’ or ‘Chanticleer’ variety.  
Emerald Ash Borer – Door Hangers for Properties with Ash Street Trees
Rob and Jan submitted a write-up for the door hangers using the hanger template provided and incorporating information which Steve provided.  We reviewed the write-up and found it acceptable as written.  We will forward to Andrew Coppola for review by the Township’s attorney.  
We discussed distribution of the door hangers.  Steve has prepared an updated list of streets containing ash street trees.  Andrew may consolidate this new list into geographic locations to pinpoint where there are clusters of streets in close proximity to each other which contain ash trees on many properties.  For these clusters of streets, we may give a door hanger to every homeowner.  For streets where there are only a few properties with ash trees, we may give a door hanger only to the residents of those properties.  We discussed whether to put the door hanger on the front door or to put it on the flag on each mailbox; consensus was it would be more likely to be seen if it was on the mailbox flag.
Harrington Park Pollinator Garden

Rob suggested we use the mulch volcano brochures for the kiosk.
Christine Drown – 53 Quail Run

Steve will follow up with Roger Read regarding the status of removal of the dead street trees.

Tree Seedlings Distribution

Rob reported that delivery of the two hundred seedlings is scheduled for April 13 to the Sikorski residence.  Our request for tree varieties is being filled as submitted (fifty trees each of Black Cherry, Black Gum, Red Maple and White Oak).  Once received, we will assess the trees to determine if they are to be set in plastic pots or in plastic bags.  Rob will coordinate additional details with Andrew and Roger.
NEW BUSINESS
Erinn Lazzara – Partridge Lane

We received a Shade Tree Notification Form regarding six trees.  The form was dated February 26, 2018 and marked received as of March 16, 2018.  The homeowner checked “replacement by homeowner” and “please contact the Shade Tree Committee for planting specifications.”  Steve will call Ms. Lazzara to see if the trees have already been already removed and to provide planting specifications.
Liberty Tree – Flocktown Road and Schooley’s Mountain Road
Andrew has received some concerns about the health of the Liberty Tree due to rotting on the bottom.  Steve had made a recommendation around 2001 to relocate the tree and put it on a pedestal, to help prevent further rotting, but popular sentiment was to keep the tree in its same location.  It has since been hit a couple of times, causing further damage.  Steve will drill some holes in the bottom using a long drill to determine how much rot is currently present.
NEXT MEETING
The May meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 8, 2018.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Jan Godek

Recording Secretary
